Space Medicine Association President's report May 2009

 

It has been a terrific year for the Space Medicine Association. We have continued work toward our primary mission which is to promote the development and understanding of the field of Space Medicine and to encourage research and education in the discipline. 

This year we focused on expanding our outreach by establishing two new awards, beginning an International Committee and a Data Archives committee, sponsoring panels for the scientific meeting and actively participating in the AsMA Council initiatives.

We also had the opportunity this year to contribute to the Development of the AsMA Position Paper on Commercial Spaceflight Pilot Medical Standards.  We envision that as the Commercial Spaceflight industry evolves, SMA will take a proactive role in developing standards for pilots and passengers for the commercial Spaceflight industry for both suborbital and Orbital missions.

Our newly formed International Committee, Chaired by Dr. Volker Damann, will increase the visibility and improve communication of Space Medicine with participation from members of all of the space faring nations.  The committee objectives include an Annual International Panel at the Annual AsMA meeting, development of academic programs and a standard international space medicine curricula and the establishment of an international” technology watch network” to identify new technologies and innovations world wide.

We look forward to an exciting meeting in Los Angeles.  Don’t miss the Slides sponsored by the SMA

Monday 

Clinical Spaceflight Data and Re-entry problems

Commercial Spaceflight: Challenges Opportunities and Updates

Tuesday

Space Medicine Grand Rounds

ISS research Results and Applications to Medical Operations- featuring a downlink video from Dr. Mike Barratt, SMA member who will make his remarks from the International Space Station

Wednesday

Sleep and Medical Modeling in Space

The History of Space Medicine ll: The Skylab Breakthrough

Lunar Technology: the Next Horizon
Our generous donors including, Wyle Integrated Science and Engineering, Dr. Jeffrey Myers and Dr. Jeffrey Davis have made it possible for us to continue sponsoring the Jeffrey Myers Young Investigator award each year and to begin giving a scholarship for a student of Space Medicine.  We will also bestow for the first time the SMA Journal award.  This award developed at the suggestion of Dr. Mark Campbell is designed to recognize the outstanding article written by an SMA member, published in the ASEM journal.  
 

Don't miss our luncheon on Thursday, May 7th during the Annual AsMA scientific meeting in Los Angeles.  We will bestow the Strughold award for outstanding contributions to the field of Space Medicine and a Special President's award will be given to Dr. Joe Kerwin.  Our Wyle Invited lecturer is Dr. Christian Otto. His exciting talk, with photographs and data taken by him atop Mt. Everest and in the Antarctic, will address Medical Operations on Mt Everest and at the South Pole and the lessons learned as they can be applied to Space Exploration Missions.  Get your tickets early as the SMA luncheon is always a sell out!
If you haven’t had the chance yet, be sure to read your April issue of ASEM, specifically the article summarizing the SMA endorsed Space Medicine History panel for the 2008 meeting.  Remarks given by Chuck Berry, Wyck Hoffler, Clarence Jerrinigan, Joe Kerwin, and Stan Mohler are included.  At the 2009 meeting we will again sponsor a Space Medicine History Panel "The History of Space Medicine II: The Skylab Breakthrough featuring Joseph Kerwin, Chuck Ross, Owen Garriott, Bill Thornton and Carolyn Huntoon.

Joe Kerwin and Owen Garriott will also be available just prior to the Space Medicine Association Luncheon to sign copies of their newly released book “Homesteading Space”.  You can bring your copy of the book or purchase a copy at the meeting. 
If you are practicing in the field of Space medicine or are interested in learning more, I encourage you to join the SMA or consider contributing to our scholarship fund. The SMA website is becoming one of the comprehensive locations for historic and current Space Medicine data: www.asam.org/Organization/smb/smb.htm. If you have historic data to share, please contact our webmaster Dr. Mark Campbell at mcamp@1starnet.com.  If you are a member and wish o enter the members section but don’t have the password, please contact me ebopp@wylehou.com.

We look forward to seeing you in Los Angeles. 

Sincerely 

Genie Bopp

SMA President 2008-2009

